
4191 - NZC in Bituminous Product Manufacturing (L4) – Programme of Industry Training – 

Industry Consultation Feedback   

You are invited to provide feedback on the 4191 NZC in Bituminous Product Manufacturing. 

Te Pūkenga-Connexis has been working closely with the workforce development council Waihanga 

Ara Rau and NZQA on programmes that are on the NZ Qualification Framework, that Connexis has 

been granted Programme Approval for. 

A recommendation on the above programme is now needed and as part of this review we are 

requiring a wider industry voice to determine uptake and usage for industry.  

The 4191 NZC in Bituminous Product Manufacturing has been designed to provide Aotearoa New 

Zealand with people who can work in bitumen and asphalt product manufacturing plants as 

experienced and competent operators. 

This survey is to gather feedback from key partners and stakeholders about uptake and usage for 

industry.  

Feedback for this consultation will close at 5pm on Friday 31st March 2023 

Please feel free to share this survey link within your networks.  

We sincerely thank you for your time in completing the following survey. 


